## PUBLIC PARTICIPATION MEETING COMMENTS

- 3.3 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION MEETING Application 185 Horton Street East
- Councillor Squire: Thank you very much. Any technical questions for staff?
   Councillor Hopkins and Mayor Holder after that.
- Councillor Hopkins: Yes and thank you for the presentation. It, a question around the fire suppression system. You said that we're getting, we're going to have more, could you explain a little bit more what a fire suppression system is?
- Councillor Squire: Go ahead.
- Sean Meksula, Senior Planner: Through the Chair, the fire suppression system, because there's more openings on the building and because it's closer to the existing building to the east they'd have to have more sprinkler systems within the building to accommodate for that so they've gone forward and spent the extra money to accommodate the windows and the fire suppression at their cost which has been very supported by the City.
- Councillor Councillor Squire: Thank you.
- Councillor Councillor Hopkins: Thank you and I have one other technical question.
- Councillor Squire: Go ahead Councillor.
- Councillor Hopkins: It relates to the definition of what a dormitory is and it says that it is, it's an, it's an auxiliary to an educational institution where residents have exclusive use of a bedroom with a separate interest, etc., etc. My question is does it just pertain to an educational use, a dormitory, in other words can it be used for another means of allowing, if changes are made and it doesn't come to fruition, what this building is going to be used for, can it be used for opportunities to house, you know, people that need housing?
- Councillor Squire: Go ahead.
- Sean Meksula, Senior Planner: Through the Chair, throughout this process we've taken that into consideration and in the event that the building were to change hands in the future, the dormitory use would only be in existence for this use and any conversion of this building would be required to go through our Zoning By-law Amendment to allow for any apartment type use to, because of the density in this area. That being said, if they were to, Council could, they also can come back in and change the definition of dormitory or put a different definition in there so be it by another applicant but right now it's just for this specific use.
- Councillor Hopkins: I understand with that answer that it would require a zoning application to change the definition of what a dormitory is.
- Sean Meksula, Senior Planner: That's correct.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you.
- Councillor Squire: Thank you Councillor. Mr. Mayor you had a technical question? I think you're still on mute Mr. Mayor. Thank you.

- Mayor Holder: Thanks Chair. Staff have answered the question on fire suppression. Thank you.
- Councillor Squire: Thank you very much. If there's no other technical questions we'll go to the public for any presentations.
- Catharine Saunders, City Clerk: Mr. Chair, the agent for the applicant, Mr. Kulchycki is ready to speak.
- Councillor Squire: Go ahead sir.
- Thank you. Good evening Chair and Members of the Committee. My name is Casey Kulchycki, I'm a Planner with Zelinka Priamo Ltd. representing the applicant on this project, The London International Academy. First, I just want to say thanks to Sean and the staff of Development Services for their work on this. We have been working diligently with staff over the last year to get to this positive staff report tonight. We've reviewed the staff report and we are in agreement with its recommendation. I am joined by Paul Loretto of L360 Architecture, the architect on this project as well as Alex Neil from the London International Academy in case Committee Members have any questions that they might be able to address but we are in agreement with the recommendation and dial we look forward to working with staff through the site plan process. Thank you.
- Councillor Squire: Thank you very much. Any other public presentations?
- Catharine Saunders, City Clerk: Through you Mr. Chair, Mr. Turner, Scott Turner, who owns the building next door, I believe he wishes to speak.
- Councillor Squire: Is he on?
- Scott Turner, Perfomaxx Properties: Yes.
- Councillor Squire: Mr. Turner it's your opportunity to present. You could, you can speak for up to five minutes and you're starting right now.
- Scott Turner, Perfomaxx Properties: Thank you very much. Yes, I am President of Performaxx Properties. I own the five-unit single story property that's contiguous on the west side. Generally, I support the project. I think it's great for the city, the owner, great for the students and the immediate community; however, I have a few concerns as it relates to my building. To be honest I'm not really sure of the form to address my concerns. I don't know if it's now or at the site planning meeting or directly with the owner or designer/developer.
- Councillor Squire: If you ask the questions, we will try to get you answers to whether this is you we can answer today or whether there's another form.
- Scott Turner, Performaxx Properties: Perfect. On that note I do want to thank Sean and Michael, they've been excellent and helpful over the last few weeks and, and ten months ago when I first broached the issue with them. I have two areas of concern; one is related to the close proximity of this new building relative to mine. At the narrowest it's less than a meter between our buildings, so that's quite a narrow corridor between our buildings and as you know corridors can create problems. I'm not sure how they're planning on controlling the access or is it a thoroughfare; I don't know what the fencing plan is, how will it work vis a vis my property; I don't know if they're got a lighting plan, it is very dark, it invites some bad characters. I don't know if they're planning on having cameras there; unfortunately, with the Labatt's beer store across the street it sometimes attracts some problems with the homeless. I've had three broken windows and two

break and enters in the last year. I'm also worried about unauthorized access to my roof. I've had the copper stolen from one of my HVAQ units in the last year causing me six thousand dollars of damage. Shifting gears a little bit, I don't know what the tie back plan is. I know they've got an underground garage planned and again it's less than a meter from my building. My biggest issue is probably related to snow load; right now I basically have no snow as it blows off my property, blows off of my building I should say. I'm certainly not an expert on wind or snow accumulation but I do know that the closer the building is to mine the more I will get wind drifts and heavy snow build up on my roof. I'm not sure if a study has been done; if not, I think one should be. That's my first area of concern related to the proximity of the building. My second area of concern is really during the construction process and again it's more related to the close proximity of the building to mine but there are some issues during the construction such as dust, etcetera. I have got five HVAC units on my roof and I'm a bit concerned about the dust, also debris and damage to my building being so close. I'm not sure what their crane plan is or what their swing requirements, I'm not sure how the management of the contractors is going to work and as we know sadly accidents do happen. I have no information on any of these issues, I've had no contact with the owner and I found out through the City's public disclosure process. Just to summarize I'm not sure how or what form I can get some of my issues resolved so that's my five minutes. Thank you very much.

- Councillor Squire: Thank you. I will try to get you answers to your questions if you, if you stay around and listen I'll, I'll make sure that staff or the owner addresses those. Any other presentations? There are no other presentations I understand. I need a motion to close the public participation meeting. Before we go on I wonder if, if either staff and the applicant wants to help to answer the questions we heard and just so I understood, the first concern was proximity of the buildings and the lane way that it creates between the two in terms of the laneway in between and also the idea of there being wind, wind on top that might create a snow load so I'll start with staff and then maybe the applicant can help.
- Sean Meksula, Senior Planner: Through the Chair I think Mr. Kokkoros might be able to help with the snow look question. Thank you.
- Councillor Squire: Alright.
- Peter Kokkoros, Deputy Chief Building Official: Thank you Mr. Chair. The question, if I understood it correctly arose with respect to concerns the adjacent owner has on potential additional snow loading on the, what would become the lower roof as a result of this development. The Building Code does acknowledge snow drift loads when roofs have differences in elevation or when there are particular obstructions on the roof but the Building Code is basically concerned with the confines of the property itself so in other words if a property had two buildings and there were different elevations we would consider snow drift on the lower roof. In this particular case the Building Code does not go outside the confines of the particular property and this, in our opinion, would become a civil matter between two adjacent owners. In fact many years ago we consulted with the City of Toronto and that's not an issue unknown to them when it comes to this type of development. Basically what we have agreed to do is provide some type of notification on the drawings that would let the developer know that there may and I stress may be additional snow drift loading on the adjacent roof and that the developer it might be a good idea for them to contact the adjacent owner and sort of sort things out but the Building Code is clear under Section Eight of the Building Code Act, the Chief Building Official shall issue the building permit unless any applicable law is contravened or the regulation itself is contravened and in this case that specific item will not be deemed as a contravention of the Building Code.

- Councillor Squire: Thank you and then the other issues which were the close proximity causing unauthorized persons between the buildings and some unauthorized access to the roof, can staff help with that at all?
- Sean Meksula, Senior Planner: Through the Chair, through this development it would probably help with the abutting use because I imagine in this building the applicant would provide more lighting for the property for people walking in because I know there's an entrance at the back of the building so there would probably be a better lighting for individuals walking through there and fencing between the buildings. That may or may not be an issue of letting people up on top of the roof. I'm not sure what the developer has for plans for this, if they have any mitigations themselves because they would be impacted by the same issues I would imagine.
- Councillor Squire: Alright.
- Sean Meksula, Senior Planner: I don't know if they could answer that question.
- Councillor Squire: Okay, if the applicant, if you have any comments on that concern?
- Casey Kulchycki, Zelinka Priamo Ltd.: Just yes, certainly just with regards to the, to the separation distance property line to our building given the narrowness of that space, typically what we see through the site plan is we would block that off with some sort of a blockade fencing or bollard or some sort of other blockade, just because of those items that the adjacent landowner brought up; it's, it's a space that just it attracts trouble and so we try to mitigate access. In addition to that, this is going to be used as a dormitory so we really want accesses to the building and the amenity spaces to the building to be really secure for the residents given that they are high school age students, so again, that's, you know, we pretty much just want to focus access through the main entrances off the roadway and not have any ability to kind of circumvent those access points to get to the rear of the property through these narrow side yards. Through the site plan process I would be anticipating that those narrow distances between the building and the property lines would be blocked off to prevent those activities from occurring as best we can and just to kind of expand on Mr. Meksula's comments, this proposed building will bring additional lighting just through new exterior lighting and then also just lighting that spills out through the windows on the elevation so it will add some additional lighting to help, to again help deter those activities kind of during the evening hours. We're hoping through the site plan process will be able to address a lot of these concerns that the adjacent landowner has brought up.
- Councillor Squire: Thank you and just briefly if staff could just talk about the construction concerns in terms of dust, damage and debris, very briefly for this gentleman.
- Sean Meksula, Senior Planner: Sure. Through the Chair, during the
  construction process there will be mitigations put in place to control dust and
  debris to make sure it doesn't impact the abutting buildings and uses; that being
  said if stuff does happen and the neighbouring properties find there are issues
  with the construction they can always contact the City in which we would have
  somebody go out and deal with those issues.
- Councillor Squire: Thank you. I'm sorry Committee I just thought I would get those questions answered.